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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Monday 9 February 2015

	Where
	Venue with postcode

	Attended
	Anne Betts

David Boother

Wendy Boother (Notes)

Steve Grimwood (Chair)

	Chris Jillings 
Ollie Jones 
Matt Kerr 
Simon Males


	Liz Newbery

Mark Salter
Paul Rippon
Will Taylor

Yvette Toms


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Darren Best, Adam Keer, Jo Ringrose, Colin Newstead

	

	2
	Last Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting on 9 February 2015 were accepted with corrected spelling for criterium and Newbery.

Action Points
Item 4, page 2, There had not been a meeting with Pink Sky Cycling as there had been some developments since the last meeting. The new organiser of the newly named Pink Sky Training was in negotiations with the County Council and will make contact with the Club to discuss any potential links in light of these new arrangements.
Item 8, page 3, WB had revised the Club Rules as agreed. These were ratified and will be published as usual by MS. This presentation evening in March will be the last year for points.
All other action points were completed or updates included in items below.

Matters Arising
Trinity Park appear open to storing the plastic markers for CycloX.
The Hill Climb event went well.

The Half Wheel trophy for the Free Cycle event, planned this coming weekend, was discussed and it was decided that it would be done at Henley, from the school, incorporated into the social ride. MK would like a photo of the winner ready for the annual presentation.


108 riders took part in the Reliability Ride. The maps matched the GPS and all went well.

Those that had participated reported they had received an e-mail that the First Aid certificates are being dispatched. They should be scanned and sent for the Club governance records.
The talk on Monday 2 March from SIS had a good turn out and was well received. As a committee, SG welcomed further suggestions for discussion. Second Monday in April is Dave Chisholm regarding carbon fibre and repairs. See AOB below.
Roller racing sessions are going well with 18 riders again this week. Three more to go. This could be developed into a mid-week social ride to bridge the gap until Trinity Park rides starts in June/July.

	WB

All note

SG/WT

	3
	Secretary Reports
Road Race and Track 

PR updated contacts he had made and the National Escort Group have been booked for both races. Eastern Road Race League rules state that only members of a named Club can participate. Need some marshals and two lead cars; other posts and volunteers in place. PR will be making up sandwich packs for those that stay for the whole day. Closing date and time as 1155 on 15 March. Oversubscribed on men. 60 limit for women and only 23 so far and they have been accepted already as this is unlikely to be oversubscribed. PR will put out a request for volunteer posts still to fill. All planning for these events are on track. 
SG noted that this now clashes with The Dove being closed on that day for an ITFC cycling ride for a National Prostate Cancer charity event in the morning of 22 March.
Time Trial 
SG reported that Stowmarket had made contact about a meeting of all clubs participating in the Ipswich Cycling Association to discuss the changes planned as discussed at the last meeting under item 3, page 1, Time Trials heading. Name is to stay the same due to historic trophies. New website agreed. New arrangements for the TT events and different categories agreed. Dates have been posted. IBC will continue to be involved. These TTs will need marshals and PR to put out an e-mail for this after the Road Race is done.
Mountain Bike – Colin Newstead
SG reported that the last mud sweat and gears took place last weekend and a lot of Ipswich riders attended. The next Summer 2015 series is now published on their website. New venue at Henham Park on Sunday 12 April will be of interest. 
Cyclo X – Steve Grimwood

SG reported this season was complete. British Cycling asked if we could put on a national event on second week in November at Trinity Park. Agreed. Will keep the League event kit set up from a couple of weeks before. Looking at a new key feature of a set of stairs with our logo or a bridge from a scaffolding company to make it a figure of eight course. 
Social Rides – Will Taylor

WT reported that the better weather had made the latest ride a great event of 45-50 riders. Split into five groups. Leaders managed but need more, including female rider leaders. SG asked about a Leaders get together or other support from the Club to give confidence to potential new leaders. List of leaders needs updating. With the better weather, the ride routes can be planned further ahead. PR could liaise with WT to get a newsletter/e-mail out. AB explained a situation and felt that Leaders need confidence to come forward speak to the public/drivers if the situation warranted it. SG suggested using a Wednesday after the roller nights have finished as a leaders ride to train leaders. The routes are a bar to some being willing to lead although there are GPS routes published. The e-mail could encourage interested people to join experienced leaders. WT also felt planning ahead will give people a chance to practice the routes. SM suggested a kind of deputy leader to sweep up at the back of each group will help with training too. 
PR had issued an email about membership and asked how many were riding that were not members. WT was not aware of anyone and there were a few new members on their first or second guest rides. SG noted the developing concerns about members not renewing. This will be a bigger item on the next agenda as this includes ex-members wearing Club kit. PR was aware of those attending the hill climb that were not members and issued warnings. PR also culled the Facebook page and removed non members from the member-only page. It was agreed that people with no card will be challenged. The guest rides are not time limited apparently. Non members are not included within the insurance and Leaders should warn them if they continue to ride. PR raised the Chain Gang too, as similar issues are likely. The Chain Gang is not an IBC ride, so all reference to this should be removed from the website along with the related Intermediate ride.
DB also confirmed that no more than four non-members can participate in a social ride. SG reminded that the rules allow for a £1 day-membership. Paperwork therefore an issue. Discussed storage of a bag or locker for such situations at Northgate. Discussed Greshams as the base for rides as storage here would be good, along with the clubhouse and opportunity to remain afterwards for a drink.

DB will put out WT’s decision about the next few rides on Facebook as events. 

Youth - No news.
Ladies 

LN has not moved any plans forward due to weather and still aims for a mid-week ladies ride. 
Men 

SM local reliability trials all done now and a dozen+ riders representing the Club at each one.


	PR

PR

SG

SG/WT

PR/WT

SG/WT

WB
All note/WT
WT

MS



	4
	Coaching
AK sent in the following report:

Feedback on Safeguarding Course has been sent to Suffolk Sport.

Volunteer points submitted to PR and MK.

Youth trophy nominations have been submitted to MK

  

Confirmed dates for Spring/Summer sessions at RAF Woodbridge:

Sat 28 Mar, Sat 4 Apr,  Sat 2 May, Sat 6 Jun, Sat 25 Jul, all 9.30am – 12.30pm access times.
Sat 30th May 8.30am-2pm – Eastern Region Youth Circuit Series (ERYCS) Round – lots of help needed
 

In addition to our sessions British Cycling will be running an Easter session 9.30am-1pm on Thursday 2 April.

The Suffolk Cycle Racing Series will run 10 June to 15 July, 6 x Wednesdays.

Suffolk Sport confirmed from British Cycling recently that a Development Plan is only matter currently outstanding regarding the ClubMark. AK will circulate a short/medium plan ahead of the next committee for all to input and will meet WB on Tuesday 31 March to see if she can support in any way.

	All note

	5
	Membership 

Issues raised are recorded under Social Rides in item 3, page 2.

	

	6
	Club Clothing
Race wear – Colin Newstead 

Bringing kit to club nights is working well.
Leisure wear – Matt Kerr
Next quarterly report after the annual dinner.

	

	7
	Finance
Chris Jillings reported finances were going fine. First Aid training bill to be paid this week. Having read minutes of recent meetings, CJ said that anyone requiring treasurer duties can just email him and he will post out cheques, collect cheques or money. He noted that no one is contacting him at the moment but he is contactable. All transactions need to go through CJ for reconciliation purposes. 
WB to re-post contact details in the minutes: 

	All note



	8
	Secretary
WB read through correspondence, all received by email.
The St Elizabeth Hospice event on 26 April at Alton Water; four routes: 80/40/10 Miles and an 8 mile off road route.

The Banff Film Festival coming to Colchester.

Velo Club Oyster’s inaugural Sportive ride, the Mersea May 100k Sportive Ride on 10 May.
The BIG Events Race Series and League May-October 2015 – see attachment.

Kesgrave War Memorial Community Centre (KWMCC) will be holding a Cycle Road show 10am - 2pm on Sunday 14 June in support of the Women’s Tour on 17 June. They asked if IBC would like a stand and attend the event in some capacity. Agreed. WB to make contact and organise.
Cycle Club Sudbury Audax rides from Bildeston, 18 July 2015 – see attachment.
UK Cycling Events’ Suffolk Spinner sponsored by Cycling Weekly on 19 July.

The events detailed were passed to PR to create any postings on Facebook that had not been done already.

Michael Lezuo, Chiropractor, had made enquiries and offered to deliver a talk to the Social evening. Agreed to get a brief from him.
WT dealt with a complaint that had been received from a driver in Stowmarket which was probably not a formal IBC event.

A Physiotherapy MSc student at Leeds Beckett University invited members of IBC to participate in a research project titled: “Current injuries sustained in amateur road cyclists in the United Kingdom: a physiotherapist perspective”. Agreed to publish the link to the survey in the next newsletter and post on Facebook.
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PR

WB

PR/WB



	9
	Welfare
DB confirmed that he had received his DBS certificate but AB had not had hers.
 
	

	10
	Media
Mark Salter had reviewed the website and updated events on there from Facebook postings. He is going to get the Public Facebook feed onto the website. May need to be in touch with James Roberts or AK as this needs the original email and password form the page set up.
Prudential Ride draw will be taking place organised by MK can be edited from last year’s posting about this. 


	

	11
	Social Events & Trophies
MK confirmed that planning is all going well for the Annual Dinner and presentation evening. Engraving of trophies will be done with the same person as last year after checking alternatives. Angus Jardine TT allocations agreed. The Caudwell Cup will not be allocated. 
Still two decisions to make about awards. One is most points for three disciplines. OJ announced the results of Jo Newstead’s audit. Outstanding achievement by a club member also discussed following last meeting and a decision was agreed.
MK was just awaiting some menu choices and noted that some members were having difficulty opening the menu attachments and postings, so they will be re-posted in different formats. 

	

	12
	Any Other Business
The date of the next Club Social night was discussed due to it falling on a Bank Holiday and the effect on the next Committee meeting, which was planned for the following week. SG then checked how those in attendance felt about the first two weeks of the month being used for social and then committee meetings. Following discussion, SG suggested that the Social events will be first Monday or first Tuesday if it is a Bank Holiday in future so the next would be 7 April. Agreed. SG will contact the speaker to make sure the date is suitable to the speaker. SG also suggested that the committee should meet Third Monday monthly so the next one would be 20 April. Agreed. These changes will need to be publicised on Facebook and the website.
The next meeting is planned for 7pm on Monday 20 April 2015 at Greshams. 


	All note

SG

PR
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CHALLENGE. PERFORM. ACHIEVE. 


BIG Events are a UK based sports events management company. Our fresh and innovative 
approach ensures a rich competitive experience, aimed at helping you achieve your best.


Our third year of closed circuit races are 
open for sign up. A series of 17 races 
from May to October at Hillingdon, 
Redbridge, Lee Valley and Milton Keynes 
venues. To find out more and sign up:  


         http://tinyurl.com/owfvyxf 


                www.bigevents.pro   


All events have: 


★ ProChip Timing, transponders 
provided 


★ BC sanctioned, Regional C+ to 
National B 


★ Cash prizes for top 4 places and spot 
prizes 


★ League competition across 3 regions 


★ Single category races 


“I am a bit gutted that I didn't know about your events earlier, your team are 
running a very professional set-up.  This was the best organised from a point of 
view of sign-on, timing, quick delivery of results by email, plenty of photos and 
the cool drone camera thing that you did videos with!” Ewan Evans 2014


BIG Events Race Series & League 2015



http://tinyurl.com/owfvyxf

http://www.bigevents.pro

http://tinyurl.com/owfvyxf

http://www.bigevents.pro
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FROM BILDESTON SPORTSFIELD 
THREE DISTANCES AVAILABLE 


 


209k SUFFOLK LANES EXTRAVAGANZA 
To Eye, Halesworth, Orford, Framlingham 


http://www.aukweb.net/events/detail/15-870/ 
 


168k 100 MILES OF SUFFOLK LANES 
To Thornham, Framlingham, Orford, Wickham Market 


http://www.aukweb.net/events/detail/15-152/ 
 


104k BILDESTON LANES 
A country route through the best local lanes 
http://www.aukweb.net/events/detail/15-39/ 


 


GOOD ROUTES, GOOD ROUTE SHEETS, 
GOOD REFRESHMENTS, GOOD VALUE! 


 


ENTRY £7 BY POST, £7.80 ON LINE  
£2 less for AudaxUK members 



http://www.aukweb.net/events/detail/15-870/

http://www.aukweb.net/events/detail/15-152/

http://www.aukweb.net/events/detail/15-39/




